

Denmark 22. april 2012

Dear Brothers and Sisters throughout the world

Spring is upon us - the temperatures here in Denmark are on the way up - and hopefully all who visit the World Congress experience a Copenhagen in summer weather - unfortunately there is no guarantee.

I think all brothers in IGLD have gone in "congress mode" for now I get absolutely nothing new. All think probably rightly that "we will be seeing you in a minute" and then you get all the news I have.

Fair enough.

World congress 2012 - aganda

The agenda of the congress meetings is now known - the times are also determined. Agendas of the Congress are published - as the agenda for the initial Executive Meeting are posted.

I must point out that the agenda for the Congress which now includes 2 proposals will be extended with at least one proposal from NZ regarding the costs of the World Congress in future. New agenda will be distributed in early May.

Note also that at the end of the working part of Congress is to be held an Executive Meeting with the new officers and new VP's. The agenda for this meeting will not be sent in advance - since all issues can be discussed - and since the participating persons are not known at present.

I still need a number of country reports - please send them soon.

Not all countries have yet told me the names of those voting - send them to me soon.

Economy

The financial statements for the last 4 years has now been prepared and will be treated in the Congress - as a revenue budget for the coming period is prepared.

Note that as far as Australia and the USA are concerned, there is still some uncertainty about the contingent payment - please contact Br. Rolf Ström to get this resolved before Congress.

I should clarify that you do not have voting rights at the World Congress unless any debts are paid.

- - - - -

It's nice to feel that the closer we get to the Congress the more becoming aware of the opportunity to participate - in the whole Congress - or parts of it.

If anyone suddenly feels for it - there is still opportunity to sign up - and we really would appreciate it.

Registration and payment can still be done via IGLDs website and contact can always be made to Kurt Lykke Nielsen.

We are very pleased to show you Denmark and Copenhagen - and look forward to seeing you.

In Unity, Peace and Concord

Flemming Ib Pedersen GS